CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE



CIVILIAN POLICE OVERSIGHT AGENCY

Police Oversight Board Johnny J. Armijo

Joanne Fine, Chair Susanne Brown

Dr. Carlotta A. Garcia, Vice Chair Eric H. Cruz

Dr. William J. Kass

Valerie St. John

Rev. Dr. David Z. Ring III

Leonard Waites

Edward Harness, Executive Director

September 21, 2017

Gordon Eden, Chief of Police C/O Internal Affairs Unit Albuquerque Police Department 400 Roma NW Albuquerque, NM 87102

Re: I-023-17

Dear Chief Eden:

We concurred on our findings in this case. This investigation will be presented to the Police Oversight Board for final review and, if approved, the attached public record letter will be mailed to the citizen. These findings are now considered final. If any changes to these

findings are ever contemplated, inform the POB and the CPOA immediately.

Please ensure the findings are placed in the officer's retention file.

Please contact me if there are questions or concerns. NM 87103

Sincerely,

The Civilian Police Oversight Agency by

www.cabq.gov

PO Box 1293

Albuquerque

Edward Harness, Esq. **Executive Director** (505) 924-3770